WSCC, 
County Hall, 
West Street, 
Chichester, 
PO19 1RQ

Dear Louise Goldsmith,

As a resident of West Sussex I am pro-cycling, inclusion and democracy. 

Velo South is not any of these things.

With your leadership, a small working group within Chichester District Council, Horsham District Council and West Sussex County Council have committed to a partnership with a corporate entity who are now profiteering from a bungled cycling initiative.  Advertising is false, organisation is not transparent and is undemocratic at best. It is set to bring countywide disruption for the majority, with a sport that is already well (over) represented for the minority, with little consideration of the impact on local residents or business. This is not an event for all the family, and with the numerous cycling events we have inflicted on us I suggest that this will not be a 'real spectacle to enjoy', but merely another bland cycling event.

Given the current lack of engagement with the community, the proposed scale of the event and time pressures with the TTRO application threshold, I call for this event to be postponed to 2019 or 2020. This will allow for sufficient liaison, consultation, planning and re-consideration of the design and scale of such an event so that it's viability, or feasibility may be properly assessed against a criteria that is truly inclusive and offers better value and benefit to the county of West Sussex beyond that currently proposed.

Yours Sincerely,
